| Department of
Environmental Protection

Southwest District
Jeb Bush _ 3804 Coconut Palm Drive Colleen M. Castille
Governor : Tampa, Florida 33619 Secretary

October 25, 2005

Mr. Jerome G. Robbins, II

Vice President

Robbins Manufacturing Company
P.O. Box 17939

Tampa, FL 33682

Dear Mr. Robbins:

Re: Application dated August 25, 2005
Reference Permit No. 1190011-004-AC
DEP File Nos. 1190011-005-AC & 1190011-006-A0

On October 13, 2005, the Department received from your consultant, Mr. Brian Storey,
additional information regarding your air pollution application to modify and operate your Chip
and Saw (sawmill) facility located in Tarrytown, Sumter County. In order to continue processing
the application, the Department will need the following additional information pursuant to Rules
62-4.055 and 62-4.070(1), F.A.C.:

1. As discussed with your consultant, Mr. Brian Storey, on October 19, 2005, re-submit
pages 56 and 63 of the application, regarding the Sawdust Storage Silo and Planer
Shavings Storage Bin. Each of these pages needs to further explain how the tons/hour
filling rates (based on a daily average of actual hours of operation) are accurately
measured and recorded.

2. Re-submit the most recent month of records required by Specific Condition No. C.2.
based on your information in No. 1 above.

3. Are the "Actual Sawmill Run Time" and "Actual Planer Mill Run Time" shown in your
tables the same actual times that the sawdust storage silo and planer shavings storage bin,
respectively, are filled as required by Specific Condition Nos. C.2.B. and C.2.C. in permit
1190011-004-AC.
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NOTE - Rule 62-4.050, F.A.C. requires applications of this type must be certified by a
professional engineer registered in the State of Florida. This requirement also applies to
responses to Department requests for additional information of an engineering nature. Therefore,
your response to the above requests should be certified by a professional engineer.

Your response should be submitted by December 1, 2005. If you have any questions or would
like to request a meeting to discuss these issues prior to responding, please call me at (813)744-
6100 extension 106.

Sihcerely,
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James L. McDonald
Air Permitting Engineer

cc: Mr. Frank Darabi, P.E.
Darabi & Associates, Inc.
730 NE Waldo Road, Building A
Gainesville, FL 32641

Mr. Bruce Lee, Operations Manager
Robbins Manufacturing Company
13904 State Road 471

Tarrytown, FL 33597



